

Prof.Dr. Arzu Topeli (Iskit), MD, MSc Hacettepe University Faculty of Medicine, Ankara, Turkiye Chairperson – Organising Committee 16th World Congress, Istanbul, Turkiye

December 7th, 2023

WFICC Council

President
Jorge Hidalgo
Belize
jlhmmd@gmail.com

President-ElectJavier Perez Fernandez *USA*

Secretary General Sarah Livesay *Neurocritical Care*

Treasurer Gee Young Suh *Korea*

Past President Gene Sung *Neurocritical Care*

Alison Fox-Robichaud *Canada*

Deepak Govil India

Saidu Yakubu *Nigeria*

Ricard Ferrer Spain

Emily Tegnell Sweden

Nestor Raimondi Argentina

David Ku Australia

Julio Mendes *Mexico*

Fathima Paruk South Africa

Melda Turkoglu Turkey Re: 16th World Congress – Istanbul – 2023

Dear Arzu

I write on behalf of the WFICC Executive Committee and Council to express our sincere appreciation to you and your organising colleagues for hosting a successful World Congress in Istanbul. When you and your team were handed the enormous challenge of hosting the first post-pandemic Congress, you responded. You responded in terms of diversity and inclusivity, you responded in terms of the quality of the scientific program and you responded by delivering a profitable event. WFICC Council members have particularly asked me to thank you for extending such a warm welcome to them and for your generous hospitality during their visit to Turkiye.

Thank you also for providing a comprehensive and informative Final Report and for sharing some of the experience and learning you acquired during the planning and hosting of the World Congress. You have identified some important lessons for the WFICC and future host societies to learn. These lessons are a vitally important legacy from the 16th World Congress and will hopefully make a significant contribution to the success of future World Congress. As an initial action, the report will be shared with the Local Organising Committee for the 17th World Congress in Vancouver in 2025.

I recall the sense of excitement and anticipation when the Society of Turkish Intensivists (formerly the TSMSICM) were awarded the World Congress during the 13th World Congress in Rio de Janeiro in 2017. The reality that you delivered in 2023 has fulfilled all the expectations you established in 2017. Congratulations to you and your team.

With my kind regards and best wishes,

Phil Taylor Chief Executive Officer

cc: WFICC Executive Committee
Defne Altintas
Melda Turkoglu
Bilge Yuksel

Chief Executive Officer:
Phil Taylor, Rua da Paz 55A, Delgada, 2540-643 Roliça, Portugal
Tel. +351 910210663, +44 (0) 7702 285271. Email. phil@ininhs.com
Registered in Belgium - Enterprise Nr. 0758.537.624